TO: 
Jamestown Town Council

From:  
David Long, Charter Review Committee Chair

CC:  
Charter Review Committee, Peter Ruggeiro

RE:
Charter Review:  FTM and Recall Referendum

After careful consideration and much deliberation regarding the charge set forth by the Town Council to review the current FTM process and proposal for recall of elected officials, the Charter Review Committee recommends the following: 

· No changes to the Charter regarding the FTM – The Committee reviewed many options and Town procedures and found no better alternatives that we would recommend.  Given the short time frame provided, the Committee does not believe that we can design and recommend an alternative.
· The Council should adopt an Ordinance to codify the Order of Business of the FTM outlining the Order of Business/agenda so that all participants will be aware of the process and procedures, and improve efficiency of the meetings.

· The committee recommends that the Council request legal review of Charter Sections 103, 218, 219, 1102 and 1106, to determine whether or not budget line item changes moved and approved at the FTM are legal and binding on the Council.
· Improved procedures/process for secret ballots at the FTM, i.e., increase the number of voting machines.  We recommend that the Board of Canvassers continue to work with the Town Moderator to improve the voting process.
· That the Council determine whether the Board of Canvassers has the authority to enlist volunteers to assist with registration and voting processes at the FTM.

· No recall referendum – The Committee believes that since the election cycle is every two years that a recall provision would be disruptive and counter-productive.

The Committee would like to thank the Council for the honor of serving and recommend that the Charter Review committee be duly discharged. 

